
Minutes 11.09.2018  [Year]
 

Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council meeting 

held at Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall on                            

11th September 2018 at 7.30 pm 
Present:  

Councillors Carys Morgan (Chair), Ruby Williams, Wyn Jones, 

Eiddwen Merritt and Jocelyn Andrew. 

Also present:  

Our County Councillor Marc Davies and the Clerk. 

Apologies:  

Councillors Garym Roberts, Wyn Evans, Barry Owen and            

Gerallt Davies. 

Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 

None. 

Confirmation of last month’s meeting:  

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the monthly meeting held 

in July and they were signed as being correct by the Chairman. 

Matters arising from the meeting: 

It was passed to ask three local painters for a quote to repair and 

paint the fingerpost that’s on the square in Oakford. 

Cllrs. Wyn Jones and Barry Owen attended the AGM for One Voice 

Wales when new officials were appointed. 

Planning Matters: 

Ref. No. A180721. 

Land opposite Siop Lôn, Neuaddlwyd. 

Erection of an affordable dwelling. 

No objection. 
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Ref. No. A180766. 

‘Yr Hen Siop’, Oakford, Llanarth. 

Renewal of outer timber on the front of the house, change front 

doors for similar ones and replace existing glass to thin double glazed 

ones. 

No objection. 

Pre-application consultation 

Gilfach yr Halen Holiday Village, Llwyncelyn. 

Demolition of 29 holiday chalets and change of use of land to a 

holiday static caravan site with 29 pitches. 

No objection. 

Diversion of Footpath 

Land at Gilfach yr Halen. 

No objection. 

Consultation promoting the Welsh language 

A letter was read from the National Assembly for Wales supporting 

and promoting the Welsh language, an inquiry into the legislative, 

policy and wider context. Member of the committee were invited to 

send their comments. 

Consultation on Home Breeding – Dogs 

An explanatory letter was read outlining the consultation process 

that was undertaken.  

Our Big NHS change 

A letter was received from Hywel Dda University Health Board 

following their recent consultation mentioning that the full report 

will be found on their website: 

www.hywelddahb.wales.nhs.uk/hddchange 

 

 

http://www.hywelddahb.wales.nhs.uk/hddchange
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Any Other Business 

Cllr. Jocelyn Andrew mentioned that mobile metal road signs had 

been left on the verges near Pontbrenddu, Oakford and by the shed 

outside the village on the Neuaddlwyd road. The clerk was asked to 

contact the Highways department. 

It was passed that a new noticeboard would be ordered for 

Llwyncelyn and placed on the outside wall of Dryslwyn Filling Station.  

 

The meeting finished at 8.30. 
 
The next meeting will be on 9th of October. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


